STACKPOLE AND CASTLEMARTIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 4 WINDSOR MEAD, WINDSOR ROAD, BOSHERSTON, PEMBROKE, PEMBROKESHIRE.SA71 5DW

TEL 07508254018

rosiex65@hotmail.co.uk

Minutes of the meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held at Bosherston Church Hall on Monday, February 3rd 2020, at 7.30pm.

Update on current issues

- Stackpole VC School- The school has been valued and PCC are in discussions with the Cawdor estate.
- **2. St. Twynnells Bus Shelter** –. The result of a consultation carried out with the people of St Twynell's indicates that they would like to keep bus shelter. The councillors asked the clerk to contact Helen Mcleod-Baikie of Pembrokeshire County Council for an update.
- **3.** Buckspool Farm Pot Hole The pot hole has got worse, it was decided to review in the summer.
- **4. Pot Hole Cheriton –** The councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembrokeshire County Council again to request the pothole to be repaired.
- **5. Visually Assisted Sign** The councillors asked the clerk to obtain quotations for the cost of a sign to be installed at the entrance of the village of Stackpole.
- **6.** The Pound Castlemartin Councillor Alderman awaiting the cost of a replacement sign.
- **7. Brownslade** The matter has been passed onto Steve Benger of Pembrokeshire County Council.
- **8. St Twynells Play Area –** The councillors asked the clerk to contact Darren Thomas of Pembrokeshire County Council again relating to this matter.
- 9. Sleeping Policemen No further update at the time of the meeting.
- **10.Road signs -** The councillors asked the clerk to report to Pembrokeshire County Council the bent road sign at Chapel Hill and the road narrows sign just before the property Creature leading into Bosherston the sign is leaning against the hedge.
- **11.Fly Tipping Gilead -** There have been reports of fly tipping at the 2nd lay-by in Gilead Maidenwells.

NEW CORRESPONDENCE

Email received from Rhian Sula of the National Trust detailing the date of the next Fresh Water West Steering Group meeting which will be on Thursday the 6th February 2020.

Email received from Wendi Patience of One Voice Wales detailing the area committee meeting being held on Tuesday 11th February in County Hall, Haverfordwest.

Email received from Elizabeth Owens Digital Assistant of Pembrokeshire County Council detailing the my account facility on the Pembrokeshire County Council website. Elizabeth will be joining the library van on its stop in Stackpole on the 6th February 2020.

Email received from Pembrokeshire County Council in relation to the Deposit Local Development Plan. When calling 01437 764551 please can you tell the customer service assistant that you are calling about LDP2 and then state which village/town you are calling about so that they can connect you with the Planning Policy Officer responsible for your area. Please also tell the contact centre if you are calling about a use other than Housing such as Tourism (e.g. Holiday Accommodation) or Employment (e.g. Business Parks) and they will connect you with the officer responsible for that specific topic.

Email received from Lawrence Leask in relation to creating a need and business case to secure funding through Welsh Government for a better broadband connection.

Email received from Sarah Worby of Pembrokeshire County Council detailing the link for the Council Budget for 2020-21 https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/have-your-say/we-need-your-help-to-set-our-budget-for2020-21

PLANNING

19/0550/PA - Discharge of condition 2 consultation – (Lighting) of planning permission 19/0550/PA Site Address: Land East to Cedar Lodge, Cedar Lodge, St Twynells, Pembroke, SA71 5HX

NP/19/0696/FUL – Seasonal sitting (May to September) of toilet and shower facilities for temporary three year period. Gupton, Castlemartin, Pembroke, Pembrokeshire, SA71 5HW

NP/20/0010/FUL – Demolition of 1960's Wollaway bungalow and replacement dormer cottage. Linney View, Castlemartin, Pembroke, SA71 5HW

NP/20/0018/ADV – Visitor interpretation & information for Gupton Farm, Gupton, Castlemartin, Pembroke, Pembrokeshire, SA71 5HW

AOB

The councillors have received complaints about the tanks on Castlemartin Straights.

The councillors have received complaints regarding people parking on the walkway slabs by the post box in Cheriton and elderly people are having difficulty accessing the post box.

The councillors have received complaint that a large quantity of tyres have been dumped at Marledge bottoms.

The councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembroke Town Council in relation to the public toilets in East End Square being closed.

The councillors have received complaints about car parking problems at Penrhyn School in Hundleton.

Next Meeting: The meeting closed at 8.30 pm. The council will next meet at Castlemartin Community Hall on Monday 2nd March 2020 at 7.30 pm.